 
LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - 01/15/09
 
 
The meeting was held in the Library at the Las Vegas High School on East Sahara.  It was attended by the following officers and board members:
 
            Rollie Gibbs, President (Class of 1954)
            Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer (Class of 1956)
            Carole Inghram Montalto, Board Member (Class of 1956)
            Nancy Murray Harkess, Board Member (Class of 1960)
            David Williams, Board Member and Webmaster (Class of 1972)
 
The meeting was also attended by:
 
            Larry Sheeler, Membership Chairman (Class of 1959)
            Gary Dillingham, Historian (Class of 1957)
            Jim VanDerMeer, Member (Class of 1954)
            Alice VanDerMeer, Member 
            Jennifer Williamson, LVHS College Counselor      
 
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting and had all attendees introduce themselves.
 
The minutes of the November 13, 2008 minutes were reviewed and approved.
 
The LVHSAA Accomplishments for 2008 were reviewed and amended to include holding of the 2008 Wildcat Reunion on September 20, 2008.  The revised copy is attached to these minutes.
 
Treasurer Patty Haack reviewed the Financial Report, which was approved by the board.  Patty reported that since the date of the report, one additional annual membership was received, and there was one expenditure of $229.80 to Lionel, Sawyer & Collins for out-of-pocket expenses related to the start-up of the corporation and obtaining of tax exempt status. 
 
COMMITTEE UPDATES
 
Legal Issues:    Patty Haack reported that she has been working with an attorney from Lionel, Sawyer & Collins.  The LVHSAA has filed a Consent of Board of Directors for Corporate Organization.  Our Corporate Charter and Non-Profit Articles of Incorporation were completed and have been filed with the State of Nevada.  We have obtained a Nevada Business License.  We obtained an IRS Employer ID number and a State of Nevada Consumer and Use Tax Permit and Tax ID number.  We have completed an Application for Nevada Sales/Use Tax Exemption, which will be filed once we obtain our federal tax exempt status.  The attorney is working on some minor wording revisions to our Mission Statement and Action Plan.  We have a draft of our By-Laws and need to make a few decisions in order to finalize them.  Patty will forward a copy to board members for review so we can finalize them within the next week or so.  Once those two items are completed, we will be able to file for federal tax exemption (501c3).
 
Membership:  Membership Chairman Larry Sheeler reported that as of the end of 2008 we had a total of 173 paid members, including 20 lifetime members, 2 honorary members, and 13 2008 graduates.  The 173 are now considered our “founding” members.  Since year-end. one additional annual membership has been received.
 
Senior Squares:  Chairperson Sarah Walker was unable to attend.  She reported to Patty that she is still attempting to reach the painter to do the repairs on the squares that have been purchased by individual classes.  Hopefully this will be accomplished in the near future.
 
Reunions:  Reunion Chairperson Patty Haack reported that the annual Wildcat Reunion is scheduled for September 12, 2009.  The first committee meeting will be held in March.
 
Patty asked everyone for information on individual class reunions to be held this year so it can be posted on our website.  Rollie Gibbs advised that the class of 1954 will be holding their 55th reunion on September 19.
 
OTHER ISSUES
 
Website:  Webmaster David Williams reported that there have been over 900 hits on our website and that we have 250 Facebook members.  Dave also said that our website is now listed first when googled.  It was noted that the “In Memoriam” pages are not complete for all classes.  We will ask each class contact to forward their complete list of deceased class members so we can update this section of the website.
 
Class of 1953 Senior Squares:  Patty spoke earlier in the day with John Bearce, Class of 1953.  John advised that the plaques and tiles for the Class of 1953 Senior Squares Project have now all been completed and that there will be a dedication at LVHS on February 11th.  Further details will be provided once available.
 
Awarding of 2009 Scholarship by LVHSAA:  Jennifer Williamson, LVHS College Counselor, provided us with information and forms that must be completed in order to award a scholarship.  It was decided that it would be best to establish a Scholarship Committee.  The committee will consist of volunteers Alice VanDerMeer (Chairperson), Rollie Gibbs, Nancy Murray Harkess, Carole Inghram Montalto, David Williams and Patty Haack.  They will meet on January 24th.
 
2009 Goals  Our list of goals for 2009 will be discussed at the next meeting.  It was suggested that the following be considered:
                        - Awarding of a Scholarship 
                        - Participating in the LVHS Homecoming
                        - Holding a Fund Raiser
                        - Having a float in the May, 2009 Helldorado Parade
 
LVHS Involvement:  It was suggested that we might consider appointing Ex-Officio (non-voting) board members to include the LVHS Principal (or appointee), the Student Body President, and Presidents of the Freshman, Sophomore, Junior and Senior Classes.  It was also suggested that members of the LVHSAA attend some of the school football games and display our banner.  Patty will contact the Student Council Advisor to discuss various ideas.
 
Fund Raising:  It was suggested that we contact Jill Horton at LVHS to discuss various ideas for fund raisers (such as bake sales, car washes, etc.)
 
Memorabilia Display:  It was learned that changes have been made in the room at the new school previously called the Centennial Room.  Patty will contact Jill Horton to determine whether we will be able to use it for display of memorabilia as previously promised.
 
Historian:   Gary Dillingham, Class of 1957, accepted the nomination to be our official Historian.  The nomination was unanimously approved.  Gary already has a large collection of historical photos of LVHS.  Anyone that would like to contribute historical photos or articles should contact Gary at (702) 205-4282 or e-mail him at Dillingham@cox.net.
 
Newsletter:  It was agreed that we will publish a newsletter called Wildcat Tales, twice a year.  Information to be included in the newsletter was reviewed.
 
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING:         The next board meeting will be held on March 12, 2009 at 6 p.m.  The location will be announced prior to that date.  This meeting is open to all members of the LVHSAA.
 
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer
LVHS Alumni Association
 
==========================================================================
 
 
LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
2008 ACCOMPLISHMENTS
 
(1)   The first meeting was held March, 2008, and 4 subsequent meetings were held by 
        year-end
 
(2)   A Vision Statement, Mission Statement and Action Plan were developed and 
        approved
 
(3)   Goals were established
 
(4)   Our website was established
 
(5)   Officers have been elected 
 
(6)   A Board of Trustees and five committees have been established
 
(7)   We are in the process of obtaining federal and state tax exempt status
 
(8)   We completed a Consent of Board of Directors for Corporate Organization
 
(9)   Non-Profit Articles of Incorporation, an Addendum to the Non-Profit Articles of 
        Incorporation, and a Corporate Charter were completed and filed with State on 
        09/18/08 (our “official” start-up date)
 
(10) We obtained a Nevada Business License, good until 08/31/09
 
(11) We obtained an IRS Employer ID Number (EIN) on 10/31/08
 
(12) We obtained a State of Nevada Consumer and Use Tax Permit and Tax ID number on 
       10/30/08
 
(13) We completed an Application for Nevada Sales/Use Tax Exemption (which cannot be 
        filed until federal tax exemption is obtained)
 
(14) Our checking account was opened in June and we collected $9100 in membership 
        dues
 
(15) Membership applications were given to all LVHS 2008 grads (approx. 600) offering 
        free membership for the first year.  13 graduates joined by year-end..
 
(16) As of year end, we had 173 members, including 20 lifetime members, 2 honorary 
        members, and 13 2008 graduates
 
(17) We established the month of September for our annual membership meeting and 
        September 30 as the date for renewal of annual membership dues
 
(18) We received two “in memoriam” donations totaling $300
 
(19) We obtained a commitment from Debbie Brockett, Principal of LVHS, to provide us 
        with space and display cases for memorabilia, which we will begin gathering in the 
        near future.
 
(20) We held the annual Wildcat Reunion on September 20, 2008.
